To: North Marion School District Families, Staff, and Community
From: David Shultz, Director of Facilities and Maintenance

Re: 2022 Lead Testing Results

Date: June 14, 2023

All school districts, education service districts, and public charter schools are required to test for
and eliminate exposure to elevated levels of lead in water used for Drinking and Food
Preparation through either remediation or eliminating access, according to OAR 333-061-0400
and OAR 581-022-2223. In conformance with those administrative rules, North Marion School
District has developed a plan that meets the requests of the Oregon Department of Education
and the Oregon Health Authority.

Our lead testing plan for North Marion School District 15 certifies the following:

1.

Identify sources of lead following the EPA 3 T’s technical guidance; Stop access;
Communicate; Mitigate and correct; continued Monitoring. Community members can
access a copy of The EPA’s 3Ts technical guidance here:
https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-drinking-water/3ts-reducing-lead-drinking-wat

er-toolkit

All testing was done according to the testing requirements in OAR 333-061-0400;

All samples were analyzed by a lab accredited by Oregon Health Authority to test for
those materials;

All water fixtures required to be tested under OAR 333-061-0400 were tested for
elevated levels of lead in accordance with the testing schedule developed by the Oregon
Health Authority; and

The testing schedule for each building is every 6 years, the next scheduled testing will be
2028FY.

2022 Lead Test Results (click on link to view full report):

North Marion Primary School

North Marion Intermediate School

North Marion Middle School

North Marion High School

To view the NMSD Healthy and Safe Schools (HASS) plan. Click HERE to be directed to our plan
on the district website.


https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-drinking-water/3ts-reducing-lead-drinking-water-toolkit
https://www.epa.gov/ground-water-and-drinking-water/3ts-reducing-lead-drinking-water-toolkit
https://app.eduportal.com/documents/view/870255
https://app.eduportal.com/documents/view/870251
https://app.eduportal.com/documents/view/870252
https://app.eduportal.com/documents/view/870256
https://www.nmarion.k12.or.us/district/page/healthy-and-safe-schools-plan

If you have any questions or comments, contact David Shultz, Facilities & Maintenance Director
via email: david.shultz@nmarion.k12.or.us



